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Updates:  
 
Agenda Item 5: Amberleigh Manor, Primrose Hill, Blackwell 
(20/00166/OUT)  
 
Following the receipt of revised plans, neighbours to the application site were re-
consulted on 24th February inviting them to comment on the latest revisions.  
They were given 14 days to provide comments and therefore since the 
publication of the committee agenda and officer report there have been six 
further neighbour representations received (the majority from people who had 
already made representations).    
 
The additional comments received have been summarised as follows: 
 
The revised plans do not correctly show the outline of my property or how I will 
be overlooked; 
My reservations about flooding have not been addressed; 
How is waste water / sewage to be dealt with?; 
The car ports show will undermine the boundary wall / fence, therefore a 
retaining wall / gabion fence will be need to secure the site; 
The roots of protected trees and their stability could be affected by the proposals; 
What is happening between car port 3 and 4 – will this just be grass?; 
The separation distance between the two storey properties and The Paddocks is 
still insufficient and will appear dominant to the occupiers of these neighbouring 
properties; 
The two storey dwellings will still appear visually prominent to The Paddocks and 
will have a detrimental impact on visual amenity – 1 or 1.5 storey dwellings 
would reduce this impact; 
I concur with the Urban Design Officers comments that a lesser density 
development would be more appropriate; 
The proposal remains contrary to Policy SC3 and the SPD; 
The landowner has already excavated the boundary adjoining The Paddocks so 
we request a retaining wall is included; 
The 14th day deadline of the re-consultation is the day of committee, so surely 
the officer report has already been written? 
I have no objections for plan but still have great concerns about the trees and 
who will have responsibility for the trees – this has been a long standing 
problem; 



 

 

We have no objections in principle, however we object to the passing place that 
has appeared on the plans adjacent to our garden.  There are concerns raised 
about the impact of this passing place on the health and wellbeing of the 
neighbours when they utilise their garden space; 
The visibility issues raised by DCC have not been addressed on the revised 
plans and remain a concern; 
The proposals for phase 2 will impact are property the most, and our queries 
about this raised previously have not been addressed.   
 
It is considered that the issues raised by the additional neighbour 
representations received do not raise any comments or matters which have 
not already been considered and addressed in the original officer report.   
 
Agenda Item 6: S106 Report  
 
Amended Appendix 1 - S106 Money held by Bolsover DC 
 
 

 


